

## STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

MICHAEL F. EASLEY

LYNDO TIPPETT SECRETARY

MEMO TO: Division Engineers

Troy Peoples, PE John Williamson, Jr Greg Thorpe, Ph.D. Jay Bennett, PE Victor Barbour, PE

FROM: Deborah M. Barbour, PE Deborah Barbour

Director of Preconstruction

DATE: December 10, 2003

SUBJECT: Revised Median Crossover Guidelines

Attached are the revised Median Crossover Guidelines that will become effective on January 1, 2004. These guidelines are to be applied for all median crossover requests that are received by the Divisions on and after January 1, 2004. The guidelines are to be applied within the planning and design phase effective January 1, 2004 for all projects that have not had a public hearing map review meeting. If median crossovers have already been shown to the public or committed to, then the crossovers will be subject to the preceding policy. For all new crossover requests received on active TIP projects after January 1, 2004, the attached guidelines will be used.

Please distribute this information to all applicable personnel within your area.

Both Preconstruction and Operations staff previously reviewed these revised guidelines. If you have any questions regarding the revised guidelines, please contact Kevin Lacy in the Traffic Engineering and Safety Systems Branch or Art McMillan in the Roadway Design Unit.

DMB/jkl

Attachment

cc w/attachment: Len Sanderson, PE

Steve Varnedoe, PE
Bill Rosser, PE
Steve DeWitt, PE
Kevin Lacy, PE
Art McMillan, PE